March 11, 2019
RICHWOOD VILLAGE COUNCIL

Following the Pledge of Allegiance, the regular meeting of the Richwood Village Council was called to order by
Mayor Scott Jerew, March 11, 2019 at 7:00 p.m. Jerew called for attendance, Council members present:
George Showalter, Donald Ridgeway, Laurie Eliot-Shea, Pat Morse and Reddy Brown. Police Chief Monte
Asher, Fiscal Officer Timothy Goodwin, and other residents were present.

George Showalter moved and Pat Morse seconded a motion to approve the meeting minutes from 02/25/2019.
The minutes were approved unanimously.

Reddy Brown moved and Donald Ridgeway seconded a motion to approve the warrants as presented. The
motion passed unanimously.

George Showalter moved and Laurie Eliot-Shea seconded a motion to approve the third and final reading of
Ordinance 02012019 to Establish and Describe the Boundaries of a Community Reinvestment Area. The
motion passed unanimously.

George Showalter moved and Donald Ridgeway seconded a motion to approve the second reading of
Ordinance 02022019 for Village Budget 2019. The motion passed unanimously.

George Showalter moved and Laurie Eliot-Shea seconded a motion to approve the second reading of
Resolution 02022019 to revise the pay ordinance to include a 3% increase for select employees. The motion
passed unanimously.

Mayor Jerew stated that they are looking for an appraisal of the vacant lot at the old Jr. High School lot.

The Administration Report was presented to Council.

Pat Morse asked about the status of the Opera House. Mayor Jerew stated that Access is still looking for grant
info.

George Showalter stated that the Bluegill Fishing Tournament will be held June first.

George Showatler moved and Donald Reddy Brown seconded a motion to adjourn and Council approved the
motion unanimously. Mayor Jerew adjourned the meeting at 7:28 PM.
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